Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting

Monday, March 5th, 2012
6:30 pm
Present: Donal Wilkinson, Andrika Kuhle, Mark Mumford, Colette DePhelps; Joan McDougall, Deb Reynolds, Theresa Nuhn (GM Team); Kay Keskinen (Facilitator); Christine Locker (BOD Admin.)
Absent: Kimberly Vincent, Jamie Bentley
Guests: Bill Beck
Check-In

Member Forum

Bill Beck is present as a guest but does not wish to speak at tonight’s meeting.
Study & Engagement

Motion to move Study & Engagement after the Business Agenda, seconded, passed (4-0).
Consent Agenda

Minutes: 

· Separate first two sentences in the 4th paragraph down on page 2.  Change “feels” to “discussed” in second sentence.

· Page 2 should read “had the potential to impact store’s sales.”

· Fix the spelling of Colette’s name on page 3.

· Add “will” to the GM Team’s action item on page 4.

· Correct the spelling of Laddie Lushin’s name on page 5.

· In the second paragraph of page 5, fix “e” to read “The.”

· Erase 5th paragraph on 6th page, as it is repetitious.

· On page 7, under “Update on Member Forums,” change “quarterly” to “regularly.”
Motion to accept the minutes as amended, seconded, passed (3-0 with 1 abstention).
GM Compliance Report:

Motion to accept the reports and find them in compliance, seconded, the floor has been opened for discussion.

It was commented that this report was “the best B3 ever.”  Additionally, the follow-ups to last month’s questions about the B12 Data Privacy compliance report were much appreciated.

It was asked whether or not other co-ops use electronic scan cards and, if so, how privacy issues have been addressed.  This may be something worth looking into, as there seems to be a lingering concern about data tracking among a small group of people, and this issue was raised at the Member Forum..

It would be beneficial to highly publicize that Joseph E.H. (IT Manager) will be making a data privacy presentation at April’s BOD meeting so that concerned member/owners can attend.

ACTION: The GM Team will ask about data privacy and electronic scan cards on their list serves.

Passed (4-0).
Brief Announcements & Action Item Follow-Up

Andrika still needs to follow up with Bill Beck’s questions and concerns from February’s meeting; they will set a time to meet.

ACTION: Christine will send the committee descriptions to the BOD.

ACTION: Christine will begin including the policy monitoring spreadsheet in the monthly BOD packet.
Confirm Agenda

Business Agenda
GM Financial Report/GM Updates:

Motion to accept the GM financial reports, seconded, the floor has been opened for discussion.

The BOD was pleased to see that the number of shoppers is up, and they are impressed that the Co-op is doing so well during this financial turmoil.  They would like to thank the staff and the outreach team.

Passed (4-0).
Set Date of Next Member Forum:

It makes sense to time the member meetings quarterly and have three forums and one annual meeting.  Some concern was raised that there may not be enough material for three member forums a year, but if the forums are being used to educate the membership, then there should be more than enough.

The logistics of the forums will be given over to the Member Engagement Committee.  They should look into holding the forums at different times of the day and on different days of the week to accommodate different members’ schedules.

ACTION: The cost of the member forums needs to be evaluated to make certain that there is room in the budget.

[Let the record note that Kay Keskinen (facilitator) joined the meeting at 7:20 PM.]

The next member forum is set for Wednesday, April 25th.  

ACTION: Christine will check on reservations for the Great Room in the 1912 Center for 4/25 from 6:00 (or 6:30) – 8:30.

Election Committee Report:

The Election Committee met with the involved staff members (Sarah MacDonald, Autumn Ulschmid, and Erica Dolinky) and Kay Keskinen to iron out the process.

The mail-in ballots will work as they have in the past – they are mailed to Kay’s P.O. Box, then kept locked up.

In the store, members may request a ballot at the customer service desk; they will need to give their name and show their membership number.  Joseph E.H. made a written spreadsheet that cross-references names with member numbers and shows whether or not the membership is current.  This will make it possible to show that each membership is getting only one vote.

Ballots will be embossed by the election staff members, and ballot numbers will be recorded next to membership numbers to keep ballots anonymous.  They can, however, be cross-referenced with names if it becomes necessary.

The ballot box will be emptied into a taped and signed envelope each night.  This envelope will be put into a safe and will remain there until the end of the election.

When the elections close, Kay will bring the mail-in ballots to the Co-op, and all of the ballots will be counted in the deli area.  Any ties will be decided through coin flips.

The marketing department is working on an FAQ sheet for concerned voters.

Donal and the GM Team will write an official letter of result once the ballots have been counted.

A press statement should be prepared in advance.

· Notify candidates and website

· Send statement to Marcia Gossard, who will send it to news outlets

· Post statement on Facebook

New BOD Member Orientation:

The Board Orientation process was one of the topics discussed with Todd Wallace (CDS Consultant) in February.  Colette, suggested having new and continuing BOD members, as well as the GM Team, do an assessment to determine individual learning and leadership styles in order to form a more cohesive group.  There will be a short questionnaire to fill out for April’s Study & Engagement.

ACTION: Mark, Andrika, and Jamie will follow through with the new BOD member orientation.

Spring BOD Retreat Logistics:

The location is still undecided.  Todd will fly in from Portland to Pullman or Lewiston and has requested WiFi access.

ACTION: Jamie will work on spring retreat location logistics.

Member Engagement Committee Update:

The group met but did not come up with a charter, as the official committee is not yet in place.  They did discuss who they should invite to be on the committee, and they hope to find members who haven’t traditionally been involved with the Co-op (e.g. high school students) in order to get different voices.  They have asked the GM Team to suggest a staff member to join the committee.

They also talked about conducting a member survey in September and what should be discussed at future member forums.  The BOD might want to consider doing something to educate Co-op staff on how and why members should be engaged with the store or something to inform the staff about what co-ops really are and how they work.

One issue for everyone to consider is how to get new people to come to the forums.

Bylaw and Policy:

The committee has been unable to meet.

Document Archiving Update:

The Dropbox account is open and active.  Log-in information and instructions will be sent out within the next week.

ACTION: Donal will work with the GM Team to create ground rules and a code of confidentiality for BOD members who will be attending managers’ meetings.

ACTION: Christine will ask the webmaster to post something on the site about BWB cancelation in March and that it’s being changed to the second Saturday of the month.

The Board went into Executive Session at 8:12 pm

Notes taken by Christine Locker

Next meeting will be Tuesday, April 10th at 6:30 pm in the Fiske Room of the 1912 Center

March 2012 ACTION Items:
ACTION: GM Team will ask about data privacy and electronic scan cards on their list serves.

ACTION: Christine will send the committee descriptions to the BOD.

ACTION: Christine will begin including the policy monitoring spreadsheet in the monthly BOD packet.
ACTION: The cost of the member forums needs to be evaluated to make certain that there is room in the budget.

ACTION: Christine will check on reservations for the Great Room in the 1912 Center for 4/25 from 6:00 (or 6:30) – 8:30.  

ACTION: Jamie will work on spring retreat location logistics.

ACTION: Donal will work with the GM Team to create ground rules and a code of confidentiality for BOD members who will be attending managers’ meetings.

ACTION: Christine will ask the webmaster to post something on the site about BWB cancelation in March and that it’s being changed to the second Saturday of the month.
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